KIRG CABBARA THES

VOLUME VI, No. 16 July 25th, 1980



SUMMER NUMBER



King Edward Campus

VACATIONS - COUNSELLING DEPARTMENT

Dave Greenall will be on holidays from August 5th to September 1 inclusive. Dorothy Neville will be Acting Department Head from August 5 to August 15 and Frank Fornelli will take over this function from August 18 to August 29.

D.G.

EASTER 1981 ?????

An apology from the Library to Administration. I know that Easter is supposed to be a moveable Feast, but this is ridiculous

Students of Theology will remember that the Council of Nicea, meeting in the year 325 A.D. deliberated and decided upon many things, not least of which was that henceforth Easter Sunday would be celebrated on the first Sunday after the full moon which occurs on or next after March 21st.

One normally looks in at a Reference Library and selects any one of a number of Almanacs or Year Books, each of which delights in a listing dates for Religious Feasts such as Easter from the year dot onwards. Your KEC Reference Library Staff are still trying to puzzle out what to do with the following information, taken from books on the quick reference shelf:

Information Please Almanac: Easter Sunday 1981 -29 March Whitaker Almanac: Easter Sunday 1981 -19 April 1980 Almanac of Canada: Easter Sunday 1981 -19 April

Unfortunately, when the preparation was being made for the printing of the King Edward Campus Calendar for the coming year the Library Staff picked up the Information Please Almanac first.

Now, as I reach for the tables showing phases of the moon

P.C.

CHANGES IN THE MINIMUM WAGE

If you plan on hiring student aides in the future please note changes in minimum wage as follows:

July 01/80 \$3.40 per hour for 18 years and over \$2.85 per hour for 17 years and under

Dec. 01/80 \$3.65 per hour for 18 years and over \$3.00 per hour for 17 years and under

COUNSELLING NEWS

Congratulations to Lynne Wilson on her successful competition for the Clerk Typist II position in the Counselling Department. Lynne will be our Counselling receptionist between the hours of 4:00 to 8:00 p.m. She will commence her new position on August 5th, 1980.

Lynne has been a long time friend of the Counselling Department. She has already spent many hours at the front desk and is familiar with the job.

Our congratulations and thanks are also extended to Claudia Mason, formerly with Counselling, as she will begin her new position as an Admissions clerk in the evening.

D.G.

POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C. Vancouver Vocational Institute

- Part-Time Instructors
To instruct students on a part-time basis commencing on September 2, 1980:

Cooking

Baking

Auto Body Repair Welding

Esthetician Security Officer

- Junior Travel Agent Instructor Starting date September 1, 1980

For details on above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

DEVOTION TO DUTY

It has been brought to my attention by the security guard that some classrooms are not being vacated until 10:30 p.m. or even 10:45 p.m.

I appreciate the extra help that is being given to students. However, the late closing of classes does present security and janitorial problems.

Therefore, please give your students the help that they needbut not over too extended a period. Netje Ramsbottom 1931 - 1980 In Memoriam,

It was with sorrow that I learned that Netje Ramsbottom died of cancer on Monday, July 21st, her forty-ninth birthday.

Mrs. Ramsbottom was a Business Education instructor who first joined the College in 1968 at the King Edward Centre. She moved to the Langara Campus in 1970 and came to King Edward Campus, then Special Programs Division as a charter faculty member in 1971.

During her time as an instructor here she served on the executive of the Vocational Instructors' Association.

After a lengthy sick leave Mrs. Ramsbottom resigned in April 1977

I have taken the liberty of expressing condolences on behalf of all faculty and staff who know her to her sons Gene and Neil, the latter once a King Edward Campus student.

This message will be too late to inform those who wish to attend today's funderal at

The Ukranian Orthodox Church Whalley, B.C.

at which I will represent the Campus.

R.F.C.

ANNUAL VACATION

I will be on vacation from August 1 to August 21.

During that time my desk will be in the capable hands of Colin Casey.

Should there be any of my duties he cannot handle -- I can't think of any, please contact Mr. Pankratz

R.F.C.